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Roll Call

Members Present:
Gavin Huntley-Fenner, Sue Kuwabara, Carolyn McInerney, Sharon Wallin, Mike Parham

Members Absent:
None

Staff:
Gwen Gross, Superintendent of Schools
Vern Medeiros, Deputy Superintendent, Business Services
Lee Brooks, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent

Other Staff:
Janelle Cranch, Ian Hanigan, Lisa Howell, Judith Mueller, Barb Petro

Adoption of the Agenda

On the motion of Member Wallin, seconded by Member Kuwabara and carried 5-0, the Board
adopted the agenda, as presented.

Items of Business
(Written reports were included with the agenda and are on file in the District Office.)

Certificated Personnel Action Report

On the motion of Member Kuwabara, seconded by Member McInerney and carried 5-0, the
Board approved the Certificated Personnel Action Report 2006-07/17 Board as submitted for
Employment.

Heritage Fields Mitigation

Deputy Superintendent Medeiros introduced Fred Woocher, of Strumwassser L& Woocher
LLP, who provided an update regarding the status of negotiations with Lennar Corporation
relative to mitigation for schools in the Great Park area including Heritage Fields.

Mr. Woocher advised that negotiations have yielded little progress to date, and that the
District was still awaiting a response to their recent proposal for land and construction costs,
which was provided at Lennar' s request.

The Board expressed their frustration about the lack of response and their concern that
development plans were continuing to be finalized without a mitigation plan in place for
schools.  The Board also expressed the need to ensure educational equity for all of its students,
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and the expectation that schools in the Great Park would meet the "Irvine-quality" standard
provided by The Irvine Company over the course of the district' s history.  Mr.Woocher also
suggested the need to urge the City to step up its efforts to support the District on behalf of the
schools.

The Board requested that this item be reagendized for an update at their next regular meeting
on June 26.

Adjournment

There being no further Board of Education business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:38 p.m.

Mike Parham Gwen E. Gross, Ph.D.
Board President Superintendent of Schools


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3

